
RCW 78.44.380  Stop work orders.  (1) The department may issue an 
order to stop all surface mining to any permit holder, miner, or other 
person who authorizes, directs, or conducts such activities without a 
valid surface mine reclamation permit. This order is effective upon 
issuance unless otherwise stated in the order. Administrative appeal 
of the order to stop work does not stay the stop work requirement. The 
department shall notify the local jurisdiction of record when a stop 
work order has been issued for operating without a valid reclamation 
permit.

(2) The department may issue an order to stop surface mining 
occurring outside of any permit area to a permit holder that does not 
have a legal right to occupy the affected area. This order is 
effective upon issuance unless otherwise stated in the order. An 
administrative appeal of the order to stop work does not stay the stop 
work requirement.

(3) Where a permit holder is conducting surface mining activities 
outside of its permit boundary, but within land that it has the right 
to occupy, the department may issue an order to stop surface mining or 
mining-related activities occurring outside of the authorized area 
after the permit holder fails to comply with a notice of correction. 
The notice of correction must specify the corrections necessary as per 
the violation and provide a reasonable time to do so. This order is 
effective upon issuance unless otherwise stated in the order. An 
administrative appeal of the order to stop work does not stay the stop 
work requirement.

(4) Stop work orders must be in writing, delivered by United 
States certified mail with return receipt requested, facsimile, or by 
hand to the permit holder of record. The order must state the facts 
supporting the violation, the law being violated, and the specific 
activities being stopped. Stop work orders must be signed by the state 
geologist or an assistant state geologist. The pollution control 
hearings board shall proceed as quickly as feasible to complete any 
requested adjudicative proceedings unless the parties stipulate to an 
appeal timeline or the department's stop work order states that it is 
not effective until after the administrative review process. If the 
recipient appeals the order, the recipient may file a motion for stay 
with the presiding officer, which will be reviewed under RCW 
43.21B.320.  [2010 c 210 § 33; 2007 c 192 § 3.]

Intent—Effective dates—Application—Pending cases and rules—
2010 c 210: See notes following RCW 43.21B.001.

Certified on 9/1/2023 RCW 78.44.380 Page 1


		2023-11-04T17:52:06-0700
	Electronic transmittal




